Task Force Minutes


Name of Group: Border 2012 Water Task Force for the Tijuana River Watershed

Meeting Date:  5-26-05
Meeting Location: Hotel Pueblo Amigo, Tijuana, B.C

# participants from United States: 6
# participants from Mexico: 14
Name of principal contact: Katherine Comer

Telephone number: 619-594-5423

Meeting Summary:

· The Ecology Working Sub-group for the Water Task Force had its meeting at 9 am and then reported to the Task Force. They formulated the following objectives: 

1. Create a communication network focused on ecological and conservation opportunities

2. Create a directory of TRW researchers in the area of ecology and conservation

3. Create a list of research priorities in ecology and conservation for the TRW

4. Identify sources of funding for ecology research and conservation in the TRW

5. Review the las Californias Binational Conservation Initiative and seek opportunities for its implementation (see http://trw.sdsu.edu)

6. Review the Binational Vision for the TRW and seek opportunities for its implementation (see http://trw.sdsu.edu)

7. Inventory the flora and fauna of the TRW to provide authorities with baseline data for enforcement of related regulations

8. Create a border-region sensitive species of flora and fauna list starting with reviewing las Californias Binational Conservation Initiative, the Tijuana Ordenamiento Territorial, the DGE Plan Estatal de Ordenamiento Territorial, and the inventory in #7.
9. Work with SANDAG and USGS binational natural resource maps

10. Create ties with educational groups such as the Border 2012 Environmental Education Task Force

· A proposed reorganization of the Task Force into Sub-groups was approved. An email will be sent out and volunteers will sign up for smaller working groups that will work on specific projects and then report to the Task Force at 11:30. 

· CUNA presented findings from their Border 2012 funded study on well water quality on Indian reservations and TRNERR presented initial results from their study on sediment retention in the Los Laureles Canyon upstream from the Tijuana River Estuary. Watershed related activities by Fundación México Estados Unidos para la Ciencia was presented by Ing. José Fernando Chacón Murguía from Cd.Juórez. 
· Nancy Woo from EPA presented opportunities for EPA funding. BEIF is a large infrastructure fund that has supported improvements to municipal wastewater collection in Tijuana and Tecate. Although the Task Force is not eligible for those funds, we maybe able to collaborate with CESPT or CESPTE. Border 2012 is a small size project fund. During the next funding cycle we should focus on water quality goals, natural resources rehabilitation, and ocean quality. In the near future Mexican organizations may be able to apply for Border 2012 funds without a U.S. partner because the funding will go through BECC. They are looking for on-the-ground projects that will justify the continuation of the program.
Recommendations for EPA, SEMARNAT, and other agencies:

· Update the endangered species lists under the ESA and NOM-059
· Create maps of the locations of these species for enforcement purposes

Next meeting: Thursday August 25, 2005, Hotel Pueblo Amigo 10:00-12:00 am
